
Have a great, safe summer –
Mrs Bacon, Head Teacher

Staffing for next year

I am sure you are all eager to know who your class teachers are when we return to school in 
September. We are looking forward to welcoming you all back and have been working hard 
to make sure we are prepared for your safe return. Sadly, we have to say goodbye to two of 

our teachers. Mrs Balta is leaving us to work elsewhere and Miss Babbs will be starting a 
new life with her boyfriend in  Rotterdam – where she has a new job as a teacher. We wish 

them both all the best of luck. 
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Summer Holidays

We will be breaking up for the 
summer holidays on Friday 17th July 
at 1.15pm. 
The government has now provided 
us with the public health advice and 
guidance we must follow to minimise 
the risk of COVID-19 transmission in 
September. 
We are in the process of writing a 
risk assessment to ensure a safe 
return for all. We look forward to 
being in a position to resume with 
the ‘new normal.’
The 20th and 21st July will be an 
opportunity to rearrange the school 
in preparation for opening in 
September, this approach allows us 
to identify areas we need to work on 
during the summer break. 
The summer holidays -time for a well 
earned break for all of us – children, 
parents and teachers alike.
We will not be posting any more 
work for the children on DB Primary, 
we hope you have appreciated the 
home learning support during this 
strange lockdown period.
During the break please refer to the 
‘Summer Learning Guidance’ to 
understand areas of learning 
covered this academic year – paying 
close attention to the areas your 
class teacher suggests your child 
should work on. Most year groups 
have been provided with websites, 
worksheets or books that can help to 
support with this. 
See you on 7th September 2020.

Year 6
It is with great sadness that we have to say goodbye 
to our Year 6 - without the send off they deserve. It 
has been great to share these last 6 weeks with 9 of 

them however, this is not the way to end such an 
important life journey. In the absence of a Leaving 

Assembly and Prom – I will make sure that we 
schedule a time for a celebration with them when it is 
safe to do so. I’m sure you will all join me in saying –

goodbye, good luck and you’ll be greatly missed!

Staffing 2020/2021
Class Class Teacher Support

Head Teacher Jade-Simone Bacon

Assistant 

Headteachers

Gulen Halil

Hilias Ioannou

Aisha Malik (SENCO) Laura Nash
RB Kandece Brown (EYFS leader)

Derya Mehmet 

Lesley Mills (TA)

1E Ebru Egilmez 

Nicola Constantinou (2 days)

Shanice McGhan (TA)

Vanessa Stewart (HLTA)

2C Fadime Cetin (Phase Leader) Iman Jama (PGCE)

3K Andrea Kountouri Rianna Lee (TA)

4C Megan Cooper Runu Roy (1:1)

5K Katherine Kaloko Jalloh Karen Albert (HLTA)
6S Jonathan Sullivan (Phase Leader) Kulvinder Rathour (1:1)

French Rashida Molloy (Mon)
Admin Louren Crooke

Laura Pearce

Summer Virtual Olympics fun


